ISRP Comment/Question: Why is Objective 8 considered “descriptive and not subject to hypothesis testing?  

Response: Objective 8 was developed to help gather information on the basic biology of chinook salmon from these local populations.  The proposers are attempting to determine the proportion of juveniles in each population that exhibit alternate life history strategies as described in the proposal with the ultimate goal of incorporating this information into a life cycle model for these populations of spring chinook salmon.

ISRP Commnet/Question: The PIs should justify how much more they need to know and these needs should justify the project’s expense.

Response: To best facilitate recovery efforts information necessary to complete life cycle models for the local chinook populations is essential.  This information includes more than the smolt out migration and habitat data that has been collected for chinook salmon to date.  Additional information on alternate life strategies of chinook juveniles and survival estimates by life stage are both necessary.  In addition, no information has yet to be collected on summer steelhead life history.  In order to be able to monitor the effects of hatcheries and other management actions taken to recover listed stocks this project needs to be continued on a long-term basis until recovery is underway and hatchery evaluations are complete.  Costs are high because labor intensive investigations of two species are underway in multiple basins and multiple areas within basins.

ISRP Comment/Question: Why is the habitat work needed, since they say they have already determined that juvenile salmon are most abundant in pools. It would seem that the habitat of the various rivers should be protected and restored in light of the dire situation of the salmon. Since apparently much field work has been done, the data should be analyzed and a report written.

Response: A third complete year of habitat work for the Lostine River is requested to enable assessment of any inter-annual variability in this data.  Three complete years of habitat data have been collected in the upper Grande Ronde and Catherine Creek and these data have been reported in annual reports.  A complete analysis of habitat preference and utilization is in progress and will be finalized after the third year of data is collected on the Lostine River.

Numerous reports and professional presentations have been completed including BPA Annual Progress Reports from 1994 – 1997.  Presentations have been made to the Grande Ronde Model Watershed Technical Committee, Columbia Basin Fish and Wildlife Program Review, Lower Snake River Compensation Plan Review, Oregon Chapter American Fisheries Society, Western Division American Fisheries Society.

